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Items for the next issue should 
be with the Editor by 
1st September 2018. 

CPRE fights for a better future 
for EnglandΩs unique, essential 
and precious countryside.  From 
giving parish councils expert 
advice on planning to 
influencing national and 
European policies, we work to 
protect and enhance the 
countryside 
 We believe a beautiful , 
thriving countryside is 
important for everyone, no 
matter where they live.  
Nationally, we do not own land 
or represent any special 
interests.  This differentiates us 
from organisations like the 
National Trust and the 
Countryside Alliance.  Our 
members are united in their 
love for EnglandΩs landscapes 
and rural communities, and 
stand up for the countryside, so 
it can continue to sustain, 
enchant and inspire future 
generations.  WeΩll be stronger 
by being inclusive - CPRE  is for 
everyone. 
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Embleton Victory:  There are some very 

big issues facing Northumberland at the 
moment.- the new Local Plan, the 
consultation plan over Newcastle AirportΩs 
future development and the dualling of 
the A1.  But sometimes, almost hidden in 
the bigger picture, can be small but 
significant victories and we had one of 
those recently in the village of Embleton. 
In April CPRE met with a group of 
residents, including leading figures in the 
Parish Council, and were shown around the 
village to two proposed housing sites 
causing concern.   We wrote letters of 
objection and are pleased to report one 
application was withdrawn while the other 
was refused on the grounds it Ψrepresented 
an incursion into the countrysideΧ and 
would fundamentally change the landscape 
character of the villageΩΦ  We are 
maintaining contact with the group, who 
have been absolutely delighted with the 
outcome. 
 Following the request from member 
Trudi Macgregor, governor of Greenhaugh 
First School, we wrote to Northumberland 
County Council arguing the case for the 
retention of village schools on both 
educational and social grounds.  
Widespread opposition to the CouncilΩs 
plans for school closures in the west of the 
county led to a rethink, and the latest news 
is that a £40M spending plan is being 
considered to boost the schools. 
 At the end of April Les Ashworth, 
with Ian Warburton, gave a talk to 
Ponteland Civic Society on the work of 
CPRE.  The Society expressed their 
appreciation and kindly made a donation. 

 In May we completed our 
submission to Northumberland County 
CouncilΩs spring consultation on preferred 
housing and employment sites.  We also 
submitted two letters of objection to 
proposals sited on golf courses both of 
which impacted on open countryside views 
- one on the edge of Alnwick Moor, the 
other at Longhirst in the Green Belt north 
of Morpeth. 
 As further plans were revealed of 
the A1 Dualling Project, we studied the 
Environmental Scoping Report which 
detailed the impacts expected from the 
construction and offered options for 
mitigation via sympathetic landscaping. 
 In June, Newcastle Airport 
published a new Masterplan, looking 
ahead as far as 2035 and describing various 
projects which it would like to see funded 
to help it develop commercially.  We have 
analysed the main environmental threats 
the plans might pose and will respond to 
the consultation due to run to 13th 
September 2018. 
 We have now had our first sight of 
the Draft Northumberland Local Plan and 
arranged with our planning consultant Nic 
Best to prepare a CPRE submission to the 
Consultation which runs to mid-August. 
 Our eyes are being kept on the town 
of Amble where an application  for 185 
houses was recently submitted, which 
follows on the granting of permissions for 
nearly 1,000 new houses in the town in the 
past few years.  The Town Council is very 
concerned about the impact the changes 
are having on traffic and infrastructure in 
the town. 

Northumberland Round-up 
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 Finally, there was a pleasant event 
for us to enjoy when a delegation from 
CPRE Northumberland travelled up to 
HadrianΩs Wall to support the Bryson Line 
walkers as they passed through the 
county.  With a separate article on that 
subject elsewhere in this NEwsletter, 
suffice to say that the sun shone, a picnic 

was had and we made the walkers, who 
hope to raise £20,000 for CPRE, very 
welcome. 
 The next meeting of CPRE 
Northumberland will take place at Merton 
Hall, Ponteland on Thursday, 23rd August ,  
starting at 7 pm to which all are welcome. 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΣ /ƻƭƛƴ !ŘǎƭŜȅ 

THE Annual General Meeting 
of the Northumberland 
branch of CPRE takes place 
on Wednesday, July 25 at 
midday with all members 
welcome. 
 Just like last year, the 
meeting will take place in the 
main meeting room in 
Merton Hall, 
Northumberland, NE20 9PX. 
An optional buffet lunch at the 
Social Club opposite the 
Merton Hall is on offer after 
the meeting.  This will cost in 
the region of £2.50 per head 
and anyone who would like to 
book food should contact 
branch secretary Ian 
Warburton on 

ian.cpre@hotmail.co.uk. 
 Acting CPRE 
Northumberland chair Colin 
Adsley said: "The AGM is a 
great chance for the 
committee and for members 
to get together and talk about 
the work that has been done 
over the past year and discuss 
the best way to tackle what 
lies ahead. 
"I would warmly invite all 
CPRE Northumberland 
members to attend what is 
always an interesting and 
open event which helps re-
energise the group as we look 
to continue protecting and 
preserving the natural beauty 
of Northumberland." 

Northumberland AGM 
Wednesday 25th July 2018 
Merton Hall, Stannington 

12.00 noon 
All welcome 

mailto:ian.cpre@hotmail.co.uk


THIS has been a busy quarter with planning 
applications for Esh Winning and Toft Hill 
being just two major areas where the 
branch was involved. 
 Once again though, Darlington has, 
quite literally, dominated the planning 
landscape with great unhappiness caused 
by the borough councilΩs planning 
committee passing four applications for a 
total of 855 houses.  Concern was such that 
CPRE Darlington had written to councillors 
on the Planning Committee and planning 
officers raising their reservations, while 
Vice-Chair Bob Barfoot spoke at the 
meeting along with other campaigners. 
If there was any silver lining to the 
approvals it was that the timescale 
imposed for starting work was 18 months, 
rather than the usual three years. 
 Proving that CPRE is not just about 
blocking developments, there have been a  
number of applications where CPRE 
Durham has written in support of 
proposals for housing in the urban area of 
Darlington and also on the Pallion site in 
Sunderland.  These have been areas where 
development is appropriate and it reduces 
pressure on Green Belt and greenfield 
sites. 
  

Local Plans 
Almost all of CPRE DurhamΩs energies are 
currently being taken up by THREE major 
Local Plan Consultations - all announced 
within the space of eight days. 
The three are: 

¶ Sunderland: άSunderland Core Strategy 
and Development Plan 2015-2033 
Publication Draftέ, consultation period 
open until Friday 27th July; 

¶ Darlington: άDarlington Borough Local 
Plan 2016-2036: Consultation Draftέ 
consultation period open until 
 Thursday 2nd August; and 

¶ Durham: άCounty Durham Plan 
Preferred Optionsέ consultation period 
open until Friday 3rd August 

CPRE Durham has compiled some 
preliminary άNotesέ which it is working on 
so submissions can be made as 
appropriate.   If you would like to be part 
of CPREΩs deliberations email 
cpre.durham@yahoo.co.uk.  
 It is noted though that the Durham 
and Darlington Plans are Consultation 
Drafts where there is still room for change, 
whilst the Sunderland Plan is at the 
Pre-submission Draft stage where the 
consultation is on the άsoundnessέ of the 
Plan and is more about the process of 
compiling the document. 
 These plans follow hot on the heels 
of the Stockton Local Plan Examination in 
Public, which CPRE North East Chair 
Richard Cowen and Gillan Gibson attended 
for two of the days.  On Tuesday 19th June 
when Richard Cowen sat at the table, the 
main topic of interest was environmental 
issues.   On Thursday 21st June when Gillan 
Gibson sat at the table, the main topic of 
interest was heritage issues.  On both days 
it was interesting to see how thoughtfully 
the council and Inspector considered the 
Local Plan document with an evident 
desire to ensure a robust and sound Plan. 
 A Neighbourhood Plan event took 
place in Darlington, on Saturday 16th June.  
This small targeted event, led by Nic Best, 
had 14 participants and gave a much 
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needed opportunity for questions and 
discussion and was appreciated by those 
attending. 
 Meanwhile, in South Tyneside, the 
street trees and hedges which have been 
felled and/or overpruned have become a 
major talking point.  A Freedom of 
Information request has been submitted 
to South Tyneside Council asking for 
information on some of the trees in the 
borough, in particular in the Boldons and 
Hebburn. 
 The battle for the future of bluebells 
in Rag Path Wood continues.  Despite 
having successfully fought off plans to have 
pig units housing 4,000 pigs at New 
Brancepeth, new plans have now been 
submitted.  The proposed new buildings at 
Biggin Farm will be smaller than those 
proposed last year.  However, they will 
remain in the same position as the revised 
site in the last application and, although 
shorter, will be the same height.  The 
proposal now is to house 2,000 pigs 
instead of 4,000 but CPRE Durham believes 

the buildings will be just as intrusive.  In 
addition, a building at Hill House Farm has 
apparently been extended and adapted to 
house 1,000 pigs, therefore the new 
application would see 3,000 pigs on site.  
Consequently, CPRE Durham has objected 
to the plans on the same basis as 
previously - impact on the landscape and 
potential traffic and transport issues. 
 Finally, plans to extend the working 
life of South Sharpley Wind Farm, 
(between Hetton-le-Hole and Dalton-le-
Dale), have been opposed by CPRE 
Durham.  The current turbines were given 
planning permission for only a limited 
amount of time and the application in front 
of Durham County Council is to extend 
their stay for a further five years.  CPRE 
Durham is opposing this because an 
extension granted to South Sharpley would 
act as a precedent to extend the life of 
other wind farms in the immediate vicinity 
by five years. 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴΣ Dƛƭƭŀƴ Dƛōǎƻƴ 
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A little over a year ago, CPRE North East 
engaged the services of Graeme Anderson, 
a journalist of more than 20 years in the 
region, to become its part-time Press 
Officer. Here, Graeme gives a report on 
what that work has involvedΧΧΦ 
 
άAS far as I can tell, no-one  joins the 
Campaign to Protect Rural England for the 
fame and the glory.  ItΩs more of a calling, a 
sense of duty, an innate English trait 
somehow connected with decency - a 
desire to stick up for something which is 
unable to stick up itself, and it is deeply 
associated with a love of place - a desire to 
pass on to others, something which has 
given so much pleasure to themselves. 
CPRE committee members believe the pen 
is mightier than the sword.  A legion of 
letter-writers, they are the mildest of 
environmental protection groups and yet 
arguably the most effective in the country 
with their expertise and experience often 
making the difference when it comes to 
pointing out why that planning application 
simply cannot be permitted.  Unsung 
heroes, they see the work as its own 
reward.  All very admirable. 
 But thereΩs the rub, and the reason 
why I was asked to help raise the profile of 
CPRE North East - an organisation 
conscious of its need to be relevant and its 
need to recruit, also needs to be noticed. 
And for the past year, that has been my 
task, to raise the profile of the two 
branches, CPRE Northumberland and CPRE 

Durham and 
itΩs regional 
umbrella, 
CPRE North 
East. 
       One of 
the ways 
that has 
been done is 
resting in 
your hands 
as we speak.  
The CPRE 
NEwsletter is 
now 
published four times a year, rather than 
three, and the extent of its coverage 
widened to give you more of an idea 
exactly what is happening locally and 
nationally.  WeΩve done it not to waste 
time and resources but to provide a better, 
more active service to members, increasing 
our profile and hopefully attracting greater 
interest and support. 
 WeΩve also looked to address our 
profile in traditional ways - newspaper 
articles, radio, television, and also in more 
modern means of communication - 
websites, twitter and Facebook. 
It may be that older members have zero 
interest in social media but thatΩs where 
younger audiences overwhelmingly are and 
millions of people across the country are 
on those platforms pretty much every day. 
I launched the CPRE North East twitter 
account in January - if you go on to twitter 

Of papers, 
  and Facebook  
   and twitter and all 

youΩll find us by searching for 
@CPRENorthEast. 
We already had a CPRE North East 
Facebook page, and I largely tried to 
increase the number and types of post on 
there.  It can be found by searching for 
@cprenortheastregion. 
If you are on either platform and havenΩt 
done so already, please follow us and like, 
share or retweet our posts whenever you 
can - it makes all the difference in 
spreading the word. 
 In the past year, our Facebook 
following has trebled and we currently 
have 364 following the page, although 
weΩll always welcome a few more.  Over on 
twitter, from a standing start, weΩre now at 
310 followers.  But those figures tell only 
part of the story because we have reached 
literally tens of thousands of people 
through posts on those platforms. 
Two of the best things about social media 
is that 1) you can get your own message 
out there directly to the public without it 
being filtered through the Press, and 2) the 
analytics which come with the software 
enable you to see precisely how many 
people you are reaching.  So for example, 
our most successful month on twitter so 
far was December last year when analytics 
showed more than 54,000 people saw 
posts from our twitter account!  ThatΩs 
54,000 more people than were hearing the 
views of CPRE North East a year previously.  
ItΩs hard, and sometimes inexplicable, to 
work out what will fly on social media and 
sometimes a Facebook post will be 
unusually popular but the same post on 

twitter will attract no interest at all, and 
vice versa.  For example, two of our most 
popular posts on Facebook, seen and 
shared by thousands, were simple 
reminders of upcoming CPRE 
Northumberland and CPRE Durham 
meetings!  On twitter for our example, our 
most popular tweet of all? Attracting more 
than 10,000 views? 
It said; άDraft Spatial Plan for Heighinton 
and Middleton St George is out and 
currently under consultation. You can view 
it here.έ  The really weird thing was that at 
a meeting of CPRE Darlington beforehand 
concern was expressed that no-one 
seemed interested in the Plan.  It just goes 
to show how you can reach audiences you 
donΩt expect on social media. 
 I was going to conclude this report 
by detailing all the work that has been 
done in traditional media over the past 
year at CPRE North East but IΩm afraid that 
space restrictions in this magazine has 
defeated me.  Ah well, that can wait until 
the next issue, a good writer will always 
leave a teaser to keep his readers 
interested in the next installment! 
 In the meantime, it is worth taking 
comfort in the fact that CPRE North East is 
now thoroughly modern in the ways in 
which it spreads its message to the online 
world.  And while fame is not the goal, itΩs 
good to know that so much of the good 
work that CPRE members do in our region 
is unsung no longer! 
 See you in the next issue. 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 
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@CPRENorthEast 
 

twitter 

Graeme Anderson, Press Officer 
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Tickets for CPRE's Annual Summer Raffle 
are now available.  This is an opportunity 
for the CPRE Durham and Northumberland 
branches to raise funds. For every ticket 
sold at £1, branches receive 75p. 
 

The prizes on offer are: 
 1st: £2,500 cash 
 2nd: £1,000 cash 
 3rd: £250 cash 
 4th: 10 x ChillyΩs revolutionary  
  reusable bottles 

There is also an Early Bird Prize: 50 x Emma 
Bridgewater shopping bags. 
The closing date for the submission of 
tickets is 14th September 2018, and the 
draw date is 28th September 2018. 
 
If anyone would like to buy or sell raffle 
tickets, please contact 
cpre.northeast@yahoo.co.uk 

CPRE Summer Raffle 

A group of Anglo-
American fund-raisers 
walking from the far 
north of Scotland to the 
south coast of England 
were met by members of 
CPRE Northumberland 
when they crossed the 
border and reached 
HadrianΩs Wall.  The 
small team from Tanager 
Wealth Management, an 
American firm with staff in 
the UK and Europe, was aiming to raise 
£100,000 for charity by completing ΨThe 
Bryson LineΩ -  a marathon 569-mile walk 
from one end of the country to the other. 
Devised by author and former Campaign to 
Protect Rural England president Bill Bryson, 
the walk is the longest straight line you can 
travel in the UK without crossing a sea and 
runs from Cape Wrath in Scotland to 
Bognor Regis. 
 CPRE NorthumberlandΩs acting 
chair, Colin Adsley, and committee 
member Leslie Ashworth offered moral 
support at Whin Sill as the walkers trekked 
the Pennine Way.  Colin said: άItΩs a 
tremendous idea, to walk the Bryson Line 
and to bring it once again to the publicΩs 
attention but the fact they were looking to 
raise so much money - including for CPRE - 
was inspiring.  άWe were delighted to meet 
and walk with them - if only for a very 
short way - wishing them every success 
and telling them a little about 
Northumberland.έ   
 Walk organiser and founding 
Tanager partner Jeff Hedges said: άThe 

walk has been long and challenging, but 
there have been some real highlights, like 
walking alongside the ancient Roman Wall.  
It was great to see Colin and Leslie and 
have them fill us in on some of the historic 
sights and beautiful landscapes we were 
passing through.   ItΩs a wonderfully 
picturesque place and we were blown 
away by the beauty of Northumberland.έ 
 Walkers Roger Saller, Alex Eichhorn 
and Kate Hedges walked an average of 19 
miles a day, every day, in a bid to complete 
the line in a single month - hoping to raise 
£20,000 apiece for four medical charities 
and for the Campaign to Protect Rural 
England. 
 On the day they met members of 
CPRE Northumberland, they had walked 
south from Bellingham, passing between 
Greenlea and Broomlea Loughs before 
reaching Whin Sill. 
 Their successful journey ended on 
Sunday, July 8 in Bognor Regis and you can 
read all about the teamΩs daily exploits on 
their blog: http://www.thebrysonline.com/ 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Bryson Line Walk 

Like all other organisations in the UK, CPRE 
North East has updated its policies in line 
with the new General Data Protection 
Regulation (GDPR).  This has meant 
contacting everyone on our email list and, 
from now on, only contacting those who 
responded asking us to keep in touch,  
 Non-respondents have been 
removed from the email list, meaning the 

list of contacts and the resulting network is 
now smaller. 
 But if you want to be on the email 
list, go back on the email list, or know 
somebody who wanted to remain on the 
list but has been removed, please contact 
email cpre.northeast@yahoo.co.uk  and 
we will reconnect. Thank you. 

General Data Protection Regulation 
Staying in touch 

Currently 90 per cent of the costs of all 
packaging clean-ups, fall on the taxpayer. 
This figure includes the costs for running 
recycling systems, bin collection and litter 
clear up.  That the public have to pay the 
vast share of waste disposal costs creates a 
perverse incentive for packaging producers 
such as the plastics industry to keep 
manufacturing at minimal extra cost to 
their profits.  

 The Government can, and should, 
be taking stronger actions against plastic, 
as they have with the 5p bag charge and 
deposit return system.  
 Solving the plastic problem has to 
be the producersΩ responsibility - more 
Ψawareness-raisingΩ funded by industry 
wonΩt create the large-scale change we 
need. 

Litter 

 

http://www.thebrysonline.com/
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Plans by Northumberland County Council 
to reorganise schools in the west of the 
county could have led to the closure of up 
to fifteen schools, with serious 
consequences for the quality of life in the 
affected villages.  Alerted by CPRE member 
Trudi Macgregor, Governor of Greenhaugh 
School, CPRE gave immediate support to 
the campaign of opposition, writing to 
warn the Council of the negative impact 
the closures would have on the 
sustainability and social cohesion of many 
villages, not to mention the threat of 
disruption to children's education of 
closing so many schools with good and 
even outstanding Ofsted reports. 
 The Council published details of 
three different schemes and conducted a 

survey inviting people to comment on 
them.  But what the response made clear 
was the outright opposition of many village 
residents, parish councils, school governors 
and even the local MP, Guy Opperman.  
The councillors were forced to think again 
and they have now decided to withdraw all 
three schemes and close only one school.  
As Trudi put it when she wrote to thank us 
for our support, 'This is great news.  
Everyone here is relieved and delighted 
and we are now busy trying to ensure the 
small schools continue to prosper'. 
 

The importance of village schools 
Village schools are capable of providing an 
excellent education, often by making a 
virtue of necessity.  Classes containing 
children from two year groups give the 

Northumberland 
Village Schools saved from closure 

older children the opportunity to act as 
peer-group tutors, benefitting both 
younger 'pupils' and older 'tutors' by 
developing in them a mature, responsible 
approach to other children.  Villages may 
have on the face of it fewer facilities to 
support learning than are available in 
towns, but village schools often make more 
of what they do have.  Interaction with the 
village and its community offers many 
valuable educational experiences, with the 
key features of church, village shop and 
green, local trades, parish council and WI.  
Good village schools are able to feed many 
of these experiences into the National 
Curriculum.  As a Schools Inspector wrote 
recently after visiting Greenhaugh School, 
'...the curriculum is enriched in a myriad of 
ways. Pupils benefit from a wide variety of 
trips, first-hand practical experiences and 
visiting experts such as geologists and 
authors'. 
 Villagers often have, compared to 
'townies', a greater sense of community 
cohesion and collective responsibility.  
Many of them will give up time voluntarily 
to help children, with their reading for 
instance, or with 'events' in the school's 
calendar.  Village children, too, often feel a 
greater sense of belonging to a close-knit 

community in a smaller world than town 
children encounter.  Village events become 
part of school life and vice-versa.  Ofsted 
inspectors often comment in their reports 
on the good behaviour in village schools, 
and the confident progress made by slower 
learners in their supportive atmosphere.  
Meanwhile, the benefits children get from 
their village schools are only part of the 
picture.  There are equal benefits to the 
villages themselves from the presence of a 
school.  Young families are vital to the 
regeneration of all communities and are 
especially important in villages to help 
provide a demographic balance, offsetting 
the influx these days of older, especially 
retired, couples.  When villages lose their 
schools then young families will drift away, 
and with them will go facilities like bus 
services and mobile libraries.  The web of 
connections that hold society together 
means that changes in one aspect of village 
life will trigger others that we will 
eventually come to regret.  Village schools 
are part of the fabric of rural community 
life, making an important contribution to 
its health, its optimism and its vital energy. 
We should be celebrating and supporting 
them, not closing them down. 
/ƻƭƛƴ !ŘǎƭŜȅ 

LAST year, over 500 bus routes in England 
and Wales were reduced or completely 
withdrawn. 
 The Campaign for Better Transport's 
ΨBuses in CrisisΩ report revealed fewer than 
half of people living in villages now have 
access to a bus service.  
This is unsurprising when last year alone 
around £30 million was cut from local 

authority bus subsidies, and this is a 
continuing trend.  
 It is leaving many in rural areas 
isolated by a lack of transport, yet no 
money is coming to plug the gap.  
 Many residents are resorting to 
volunteer-run bus services, but these are 
reliant on people being able to give enough 
time to be effective.  

Bus routes 
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The origins of Corbridge can be traced from 
the second century AD, through Saxon, 
Norman and Mediaeval times, to the 
present day.  As a result the village not 
only has much recorded history to capture 
the imaginations of its young residents and 
to share with visitors, but the road layout 
and buildings combine to form a living 
memorial to the various stages of 
construction the village has gone through 
in its life.  This is particularly relevant as 

most of older buildings were constructed 
by our predecessors using stones from 
earlier Roman structures. 
 In 1967 an Act was passed to create 
Conservation Areas within the UK, and 
Corbridge was selected to be one such 
location.  A year later Corbridge Village 
Trust was set up to support the 
maintenance of the designated area with 
the aim of preserving its heritage. 
 In its 50th Anniversary Year the 
Trust can look back on half a century of 
reviewing planning applications, and 

entering discussions with Corbridge Parish 
Council and other bodies, to ensure that 
the terms of the Act are preserved.  In 
addition, the Trust has lobbied the County 
Council for improvements to the 
infrastructure of the area.  Another service 
provided by the Trust has been the 
installation and maintenance of descriptive 
plaques which it had placed on buildings of 
particular interest.  These plaques 
complement pamphlets produced by the 

Trust to guide visitors 
around the village and 
offer them a wealth of 
knowledge about the 
streets where they are 
walking. 
 With the current 
national interest on 
increasing the number of 
houses in all communities 
to cope with England's 
steadily rising population, 
the Trust continues to 
work with other village 
groups to maintain the 
integrity of the ancient 

heart of Corbridge and to ensure that its 
conservation area is not damaged by the 
increase in traffic and pedestrians as the 
number of residents grows. 
 If you have not been to Corbridge 
yet, do come and explore this ancient 
village in its delightful setting on the banks 
of the Tyne.  There is much to see and 
enjoy about our heritage but also plenty of 
quality shops and eating places... 
...and you will receive a WARM WELCOME. 
!ƭƛǎǘŀƛǊ {ƛƴŎƭŀƛǊ 

Corbridge Village Trust 

MonkΩs Holme, Corbridge 

 

A list of potential new housing sites in 
Darlington which could be developed 
without eating into the boroughΩs precious 
countryside has been submitted to the 
Council.  
 The Darlington group of the CPRE,  
hugely concerned that increased housing 
targets and street-wise developers are 
putting the boroughΩs green spaces at risk, 
has drawn up the list.  And CPRE Darlington 
secretary Gillan Gibson says the group is 
hoping Darlington Borough Council will 
follow efforts being made on a national 
level to push for brownfield sites to be 
developed before greenfield ones are 
considered.  She said: άWe were very 
interested to see the recently published 
register of brownfield sites in Darlington, 
and we have suggested several more.  
Some might remember that it was the 
redevelopment of several former heavy 
industrial sites (with the aid of Government 
Derelict Land Reclamation grants) in the 
Ψулs and Ψфлs that minimised the need for 
peripheral growth until recently.  WeΩre 
hoping these further suggestions will help 
take the pressure off the countryside by 
having affordable houses built in the right 
places, rather than executive houses being 
built into the countryside which destroys 
green spaces and does not tackle the 
housing crisis.έ  The sites and comments, 
detailed in a letter to John Anderson, 
assistant director of policy and 

regeneration at DBC, include: 

¶ The St CuthbertΩs Way car park - άthis 
has received temporary planning 
permission for three years and would 
make an excellent housing site, with 
other adjoining vacant land and 
buildings to the west of Borough RoadέΣ 

¶ Cleared land, car parks and vacant 
warehouses in the Garden Street/Weir 
Street area - άideal for residential 
development. We understand the 
owner of the now cleared former 
Hayward and Robertson site has 
intentions for this. The success of the 
Skerne Studios shows what can be 
achievedέ 

¶ Car parks and vacant buildings (e.g. the 
former VarleyΩs Mill and JL MooreΩs 
warehouse) in the Four Riggs and 
Upper Archer Street area - άthey are in 
need of development and housing 
would be suitable here to arrest the 
decay of this important locationέΣ 

¶ There are some smaller sites in Duke 
Street (StensonΩs Yard), Yarm Road 
(Peel Street) and Haughton Road 
(Barton Street) which would make good 
housing sites  

¶ The proposed redevelopment of the 
Park Place car park/Sorting Office area 
for 500+ dwellings as put forward as a 
component in the Station Growth Hub. 

DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Darlington housing: 
Brownfield not Greenfield 
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CPRE Durham  has called on South Tyneside 
Council to confirm the boroughΩs urban 
trees will not be chopped down as a cost-
cutting exercise.  The thorny issue, (quite 
literally), is the subject of this magazineΩs 
front cover where hedges in Cleadon have 
been brutally cut back.  That ties in with the 
cutting down of numerous trees in the 
boroughΩs streets and fears that they may 
be being cut down to save money on 
maintenance, rather than because they are 
diseased or dying.  CPRE Durham has 
submitted a Freedom of Information 
request to the Council which additionally 
deals with fears that important mature 
trees could be lost in East Boldon in a drive 
to άopen upέ the village, something 
vehemently opposed by residents.  
 The removal of trees as a cost 
cutting exercise has been pursued in 
several other parts of the country by 
councils - most notoriously in Sheffield, 
where the city council has faced 
tremendous opposition and Environment 
Secretary Michael Gove intervened hoping 
to reverse the trend.  Richard Cowen, chair 
of CPRE Durham, said: άObviously, 
removing trees and flagstones in towns and 
villages and replacing them with tarmac 
makes council maintenance of our streets 
cheaper.  But we would urge them to look 
beyond that, because those trees and 
associated greenery make such a difference 
to the quality of life and environment in 
urban settings.  Although CPRE is primarily 
concerned with rural landscapes we also 
want to see parkland and the green 
environment in urban settings preserved, 
protected and even extended where 

possible.  Trees remove pollution and 
carbon dioxide from the air, provide shade 
in the heat of summer and add character to 
townscapes. They improve the quality of 
life for those living in built-up areas.  
Obviously diseased and dying trees need to 
be removed but the suspicion is that locally 
and nationally we could see stealth 
deforestation of our towns and cities purely 
as a cost-cutting exercise which would 
leave our country a sadder and a bleaker 
place to live.έ 
 The Government has set a target of 
planting an extra million trees on urban 
streets by 2020, but statistics show cities 
are felling trees instead, with 110,000 
mature trees cut down over the last three 
years.  The fear is that that trend will 
continue simply because it is much cheaper 
for councils to maintain tarmac than trees. 
 In Sheffield, where the battle 
between tree-lovers and tree-cutters is at 
its most fierce, it has been revealed the 
council has a target of felling 17,500 trees 
in the 25-year life of a £2.2 billion contract .  
The council has claimed only to chop down 
trees that are dead, diseased, dangerous or 
άdiscriminatoryέΦ  But that last term is open 
to broad interpretation and potential abuse 
and the fear is that what is happening in 
Sheffield now could happen in South 
Tyneside tomorrow.  Mr Cowen added: 
άCutting down perfectly good trees in the 
streets of South Tyneside is something that 
should be avoided at all costs.  Hopefully 
the council will be able to give its 
ratepayers assurances that such a short-
sighted policy will not be pursued ά 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Call To Protect South TynesideΩs 
Urban Trees and Hedges 
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Plans to build 23 apartments on the site of 
The Waters Edge Public House at Trow Lea 
in South Shields have been strongly 
opposed by CPRE Durham. 
 Under the plans submitted by pub 
owner and private developer Kevin Brogan 
the struggling pub would be replaced by 
the 23 apartment, three-storey block 
complete with detached garage blocks, car 
parking, a detached bin store and vehicle 
access.  Already, the controversial plans 
have attracted more than 300 objections 
and CPRE DurhamΩs is among them.  In a 
letter to the council, CPRE Durham points 
out: άThe proposal is totally out of 
character for this major recreational and 
wildlife area.  The number and level of 
conservation designations in this area, 
starting with the Site of Special Scientific 
Interest (SSSI) and including European 
designations, demonstrates the 
importance of this area for wildlife.  The 
mass of the building is totally 
disproportionate and will dominate the 
area, from the beach in particular it will be 
overbearing.  ItΩs location on an open 
seafront bordering open sea brings major 
concerns for the safety of  the residents 

and the property from flooding, storm 
surges, climate change and sea level rises. 
Some years ago there was a major άfreak 
waveέ that caused injury and damage  
within Sunderland harbour - this is open 
coastline.  In addition, the single access 
down a narrow, in places steep, single 
carriageway is totally inadequate and 
unacceptable for a residential 
development and for all of the above, we 
want the application rejected by the 
council.έ 
 As well as CPRE, Durham Bird Club 
has also objected, citing proximity to the 
Northumbria Coast Special Protection Area 
and the Durham Coast Special Area of 
Conservation where the preservation of 
environments suitable for Little Tern, 
Purple Sandpiper and Turnstone is 
important.  The Bird Club is also concerned 
about the environmental implications for 
birds which currently nest at nearby Trow 
Quarry, which includes Linnet and Skylark 
(both on the UK Red List), Meadow 
Pipit  and Reed Bunting (both on the 
Amber List).  Stonechat and Little Owl have 
also been recorded nesting here. 
DǊŀŜƳŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Three Story apartments near South Shields 
Beach άshockingέ 

www.facebook.com/
cprenortheastregion/ti,eline?
ref=page_internal 

@CPRENorthEast 
 

twitter 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Twitter_bird_logo_2012.svg
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Local Plans:  4 consultations 
Local Plans are the document against which 
all planning applications are measured.  
They set the policy of what development, 
can and cannot go where.  Do the proposals 
in a planning application fit in with the 
Local Plan, in which case they are likely to 
be approved.  Are they contrary to the 
Local Plan, in which case, unless the 
applicant has very convincing reasons, they 
are likely to be refused. 
 Local Plans may seem dry 
documents and an unaspiring topic, but 
they really matter and can make a big 
difference to what does, and does not, 
happen in your area.  There will be a 
number of stages when you can comment 
on a Plan, see box below. 

Having ȅƻǳǊ say 
The Darlington, Durham and 
Northumberland  consultations have some 
flexibility in how you can respond, with  
similar, but slightly different ways 
depending on the council.  As a result of 
this it is key to find the councilΩs description 
of precisely what to do and read it very 
carefully. 
 In essence it boils down to 
responding online or on paper, but some 
form of writing, and if you get stuck ring the 
council. 
Online:  If you are familiar with computers 
and the internet you are likely to be able to 
take the website address and find the page 
on how to comment.  It is now usual to be 

Local Plans – Background 
The overarching document in England 
is the GovernmentΩs bŀǝƻƴŀƭ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
tƻƭƛŎȅ CǊŀƳŜǿƻǊƪ όbttCύ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘΣ 
ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ŎƻƳǇƭƛƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ 
ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ Para 153 instructs άEach local 
planning authority should produce a 
Local Plan for its areaέ which άΧshould 
be aspirational but realisticέ (para 
154).   
 

Local Plans – The Process 
Whilst every council has its own twist 
on the process, and often uses its own 
titles for documents, there are some 
common elements: 
Core Strategy:  The central 
document.  It may be the only 
document or may have an additional 
Development Plan Documents (DPDs) 
and Supplementary Planning 

Documents (SPDs) 
Common stages in compiling the Core 
Strategy are: 
1. Issues:  Identifies the topics to be 
covered and asks for ideas/
contributions.  May include asking 
whether people prefer a Low, Medium 
or High scenario for development 
2. Issues and Options:  Outlines the 
topics and different options for each 
one; 
3. Draft/Preferred Options:  Goes 
through each topic and identifies the 
CouncilΩs preferred choice of option 
and why; 
4. Submission Draft/Pre-submission 
Draft/Publication Draft: A final draft 
for presentation to the Secretary of 
State, the consultation is to ask if the 
ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƛƭŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ 
ƛǎ ǎƻǳƴŘΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƴƻ ƴŜǿ 
ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘŀƎŜΦ 
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able to submit comment online, and this is 
something councils prefer people to do as it 
feeds straight into the comment 
spreadsheets they use and saves time.   
Sometimes, after checking, the comment 
can appear online quite quickly. 
 If you are submitting online donΩt 
leave it too late in case there are internet 
problems and do check your comment has 
been received.  Also, as each policy has its 
comments logged independently from any 
other policies, ensure each comment you 
make has all the information in it, donΩt 
cross refer. 
Paper:  Still a popular there is usually a 
form available at the drop in events and 
other venues, online and you can ring the 
council for copies. 
 Usually one form per policy is filled 
in, and they can be either emailed, posted 
or hand delivered.  Ensure there is time for 
them/it to arrive, be logged and for you to 
check they are recorded.  With some 

councils you can write a letter, but if you do 
this make sure you say which policy/
policies you are commenting on.  Otherwise 
an officer is left having to work out what 
policy/policies they my miss something. 
 Generally separate submissions by 
individuals or groups tend carry particular 
άweightέΦ  But multiple submissions have 
their place, just make sure they are 
recorded separately.  That said Durham 
County Council is encouraging joint similar 
responses with everyone's names listed at 
the end.  A good reason for checking what 
your councilΩs procedure s are!  Talk to 
them! 
 

άPublication Draftέ Plan 
SunderlandΩs Plan is at this final stage in 
the process. The procedure is a nationally 
laid down rigid affair.  You will fill in a form 
in for each policy which you submit in the 
specified manner - read the guidance as 
there is no room for manoeuvre. 

 

Darlington:  άDarlington Borough Local Plan 2016-2036: Consultation Draftέ 
Consultation ends 5.00 pm, Thursday 2nd August 2018 
Website: www.darlington.gov.uk/localplan 
Tel:    01325 406724 
 

Durham:   άCounty Durham Plan Preferred Optionsέ 
Consultation ends 4.30 pm, Friday 3rd August 2018 
Website: cdpconsultation@durham.gov.uk 
Tel :   0300 026 0000 
   
Northumberland:  άNorthumberland Local Plan: Draft Plan Regulation 18 Consultationέ 
Consultation ends 5.00pm Friday 15th August 2018 
Website: http://www.northumberland.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-policy/Plan.aspx 
Tel:   01670 623629 
 

Sunderland:  
άSunderland Core Strategy and Development Plan 2015-2033 Publication Draftέ 
Consultation ends 5.00 pm Friday 27th July 2018 
Website; www.sunderland.gov.uk/CSPD 
Telephone: 0191 561 1577 

If in doubt  
telephone  
the council 

mailto:cdpconsultation@durham.gov.uk

